Principal Post: March 27, 2017

Dear CKRS Families and Friends, 
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As we enter the second half of our Lenten journey, a special grace and mercy is coming to new life here in the classrooms and hallway of CKRS.  What a special spiritual and sacred journey it is from Hosanna to Alleluia for those of us who believe in the crucified Jesus and the Risen Christ! In a few weeks, our gym will be transformed into the Way of the Cross as our CKRS 7th Grade will offer a closing Lenten mediation of the Living Stations on April 12th at 11:00a.m. for all of us in our school community. I truly hope you can attend and join us for this prayerful and powerful performance. In the meantime, we will be mindful marking the days with prayers, good works and almsgiving to the poorest most vulnerable children around our country and around the world. 
This week we are merging the CKRS love of basketball with its commitment to helping the least of these and are sponsoring  a special MARCH Madness Final Four Fan Dress Down Event.  I have attached a flyer explaining the basic guidelines of participation. I think the children will have some fun while raising funds for their Classroom Coin Crusade.  A $2.00 donation is requested. This should be from your child’s coin bank or a one less treat this week fund. 
This is also the last week for any can good donations for the Bishop’s Faith-full Diocesan Can Food Drive. If you’ve been meaning to send something in, Friday is the last day to help fill the South Jersey Food Bank Pantry.  Peanut butter, tuna fish, pasta, canned stew, juice and Breakfast cereal are still in shortage.  Speaking of the Bishop, by week’s end most of our 8th grades will have been confirmed by Bishop Sullivan. Congratulations and blessings to Confirmandi , sponsors and parents on this graced and important spiritual event.  We are so very proud of you as emerging young leaders in our church. 
On the academic front, 3rd quarter ends this Friday! The children have been working hard and smart as winter melts into spring being challenged to think out of and in the box that is the garden box.   Mr. Emmons our new STEM teacher has brought his educational expertise and environmental enthusiasm into  his new duties here at CKRS and I think our King’s Garden will be fully utilized, not to mention beautified as the outdoor learning area is was always meant to be. Fresh ideas are most certainly being planted and are sure to bloom in the next few months. 

With spring, also comes Class/Grade Trips and this year’s lineup of extracurricular exploration look fantastic.  Shows, Plays, the Renaissance Faire, an Amish Farm, and a Dinosaur Discovery Day are just some of the trips and events planned.  These special learning experiences linger much longer than a classroom lesson in which a transfer of real knowledge and experience occurs and memories are made. Field trips are not just a fun day out of school but moreover an out of school once in a lifetime opportunity to learn up close and personal about things that lie beyond the confines of brick or the virtual world of clicks our children now live in.  Please know we always want all of our children to attend and participate in these important learning experiences and if any time or for any reason, the price of a field trip is a financial hardship for your family, simply return the permission slip in an envelope with a short note and if you care to, include whatever payment be it some or none, that you might be able to afford towards the expense and we will cover the rest or all if needed. No worries…really.  Anyone parent who has a child with a serious or critical health concern is always encouraged to come on the class trip so that your child is medically supervised by you.  Again, concern for the ability to pay for an additional ticket or trip expense can be mediated as needed.  Please call or email if me if this is ever a concern for you.    
As always, many many thanks for many many things. How blessed  we are to be on this Lenten learning journey together. 

IN the King’s Service, 

Mrs. Hartman

   A few important reminders and bits of information
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 Upon return from Easter break on April 24th, all children are expected to be in full, proper, summer uniform. Please check the handbook and cooperate with the guidelines posted. Remember only solid plain black or white socks with solid normal color /some trim sneakers. Please be sure to check the length of shorts, skorts, and pants as your children have grown over the last five months.  All Skorts, skirts and shorts are to be of a modest length for all girls, all grades.  If you think it might be too short, it probably is. Also, a good spring shearing might be in order for a few of our more wooly young gentlemen whose hair has gotten quite long over the winter months. Let’s all look our best on April 24th to start the finish of the school year on a good note.  
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Please be sure to do whatever you can to support our CKRS Sand Dollars Mega 50/50  Raffle!!!  We are asking each family to sell a minimum of twelve $10 raffle tickets to family and friends. Someone is guaranteed to win quite a big bucket of dollars to spend this summer.  If every family just sells their quota 12 tickets each, we would raise $14,000 for CKRS and have another $14,000 to split among three lucky winners. The three prizes could be  1st prize at  30%  $9000, 2nd prize at 15%  $2100 and 3rd prize at  5%, $750. Tickets are coming home soon!  Drawing will be held on June 7th at the State of the School Final PTA Meeting. Please do your best to keep our school fiscally sound and fully funded.  
March Madness Dress Down Guidelines

· This Friday, March 31st, for a $2 donation from their own money, children can dress down in the color or team jersey of the NCAA Team that they are supporting/hoping to win in the Semi-Final Playoff.  
· Those who pick the winning team on Friday may celebrate their victory and continue to wear their same team color on Monday. 

· Those who pick the winning team of the NCAA Champion can continue dress down in their chosen team color to celebrate their Team’s victory on Tuesday. 

· Any students with a losing team in the Semi-Finals, may donate an additional $2 of his or her own money and get back in on Madness on Monday and dress down in one of the two remaining team’s colors/jersey  and hope that their newly picked team wins and wear their new team’s victorious colors on Tuesday.  Team Jerseys or colors are fine! 
· Gonzaga = Navy Blue  

· North Carolina = Light Blue 

· South Carolina = Maroon/Garnet ( same as CKRS color) 

·   Oregon = Green    
Don’t Forget  our Annual CKRS HOOPS KNIGHT  APRIL 7th
   FUN B-Ball  FRIDAY NIGHT FOR ALL K-8th  Graders.  Register now if you haven’t already.  Final orders are   

   needed by this Thursday to ensure we can get the all event Tee-Shirts needed for our participants.  Thanks! 
